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From: Airport Developments 
Sent: Tuesday, 2 April 2024 3:19 PM
To:
Cc: Airspace.Protection
Subject: AIRSERVICES RESPONSE: YSSY-CA-884 - Dev, 524-542 Pacific Highway, St Leonards

OFFICIAL 

 
Hi there, 

I refer to your request for an Airservices assessment of the proposed controlled activity at 524-542 Pacific Highway, 
St Leonards. 
 
Airspace Procedures 
With respect to procedures designed by Airservices in accordance with ICAO PANS-OPS and Document 9905, at 
heights of 235.75m (774ft) and 241.75m (794ft) AHD the property development and tower crane respectively will 
not affect any sector or circling altitude, nor any instrument approach or departure procedure at Sydney aerodrome. 
 
The property development and tower crane operation will not affect the Sydney RTCC. 
 
Note: procedures not designed by Airservices at Sydney aerodrome were not considered in this assessment. 

Communications/Navigation/Surveillance (CNS) Facilities 
We have assessed the proposed activity to the above specified height for any impacts to Airservices Precision/Non-
Precision Navigation Aids, Anemometers, HF/VHF/UHF Communications, A-SMGCS, Radar, PRM, ADS-B, WAM or 
Satellite/Links and have no objections to it proceeding.  
 
Air Traffic Control (ATC) Operations 
There are no additional instructions or concerns from our ATC.  
 
Summary   
The proposed activity does not impact Airservices operations or facilities at Sydney aerodrome.  

This advice remains valid for any future time extensions if there is no change to the location and height of the 
proposed controlled activity for the purposes of sub-regulations 10(2)(b), 10(4)(b) and 13(d) of the Airports 
(Protection of Airspace) Regulations 1996. 

If you have any further queries, please let our team know.   
 
Kind regards, 
 

 
 
Alex Blight 
Airspace Development & Protection Coordinator 
 
M:  
Alastair Hodgson Building –   
Melbourne Airport, Tullamarine VIC 3043  
www.airservicesaustralia.com 
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I acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land and pay respects to Elders past and present. I also acknowledge all Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Islander staff working with the NSW Government.  
 
Please consider the environment before printing this email.  
 
 
IMPORTANT: This email and any attachments, may contain information that is confidential and privileged 
information. If you are not the intended recipient, you must not review, copy, disseminate, disclose to others or take 
action in reliance on, any material contained within this email. If you have received this email in error, please let 
Airservices Australia know by reply email to the sender informing them of the mistake and delete all copies of this 
email and any attachments. 




